
ACP Central America Chapter Meeting and Panamanian Society of Internal Medicine Congress 

February 2-3, 2024 

Panama City, Panama 

Global Ambassador reflections by: Omar T. Atiq, MD, MACP 

It was a pleasure and an honor to represent the national ACP at the XLV Annual Meeting of ACP Central 

America Chapter with participation of the Panamanian Society of Internal Medicine on February 2-3, 

2024, at the Sortis Hotel in Panama City, Panama. 

I was impressed and thoroughly enjoyed my stay in such a rich culture with well-grounded and 

affectionate colleagues. It was a privilege to be with my Central American colleagues and to participate 

in our ACP Central America Chapter activities. The presentations were top notch, and the meeting 

participation and attendance was the best I have seen.  

As the Governor, Dr. Eric Ulloa should be rightly proud of his leadership team for arranging a remarkable 

meeting. I also witnessed the respect and love for Dr. Ulloa among his colleagues during my time in 

Panama. 

The Panamanian hospitality was amazing, starting from the pickup at the airport, the fascinating guided 

tour of Panama City, visit to the Panama Canal, the museum and the mall, and the trip to the lake, the 

sumptuous meals with wonderful colleagues to the exceptionally warm welcome at the pre-Congress 

student and resident presentations and the subsequent International Congress. It was incomparable.  

 

 
Dr. Atiq 



 
Dr. Atiq and Central America Chapter and Panamanian Society leadership. 

 

 
Dr. and Mrs. Atiq with chapter leadership 

 



Awards Ceremony and Cultural Performance 

 

 

 


